RELATED CORRESPONDENCE PHILADELPHIA ELECTRIC COMPANY 2301 MARKET STREET P.O. BOX 8699 (215) 841-4500 V. S. BOYER SR. VICE PRESIDENT NUCLEAR POWER

PHILADELPHIA, PA. 19101

January 9, 1985

50-352 06

Mr. John Patten Director Pennsylvania Emergency Management Agency P.O. Box 3321 Harrisburg, PA 17105

Dear John:

This is to advise you that the Limerick Generating Station Unit I fuel loading was begun on October 26, 1984 with the issuance of a Low Power Facility Operating License by the NRC. Fuel loading operations went very well and were completed on November 12.

After completing a number of required surveillance tests and satisfying license conditions, initial criticality was achieved on the morning of December 22. Low power testing is presently in progress and is expected to be completed by the end of the month, at which time we will be ready to receive a full power operating license and continue the power ascent.

This information is being provided to you so that you will be able to continue with your planning and procedural activities relating to the station.

Sincerely,

V. S. Boyer

8502050839 850109 PDR ADDCK 05000352

cc: Judge Helen F. Hoyt Judge Jerry Harbour Judge Richard F. Cole Judge Christine N. Kohl Judge Gary J. Edles Judge Reginald L. Gotchy Troy B. Conner, Jr., Esq. Ann P. Hodgdon, Esq. Mr. Frank R. Romano Mr. Robert L. Anthony Ms. Phyllis Zitzer Charles W. Elliott, Esq. Zori G. Ferkin, Esq. Mr. Thomas Gerusky Director, Penna. Emergency Management Agency Angus Love, Esq. David Wersan, Esq. Robert J. Sugarman, Esq. Martha W. Bush, Esq. Spence W. Perry, Esq. Jay M. Gutierrez, Esq. Atomic Safety & Licensing Appeal Board Atomic Safety & Licensing Board Panel Docket & Service Section James Wiggins Timothy R. S. Campbell